          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

December 18, 2008

     MHS Library

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:55 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Iana Porter, Barb Albanese, Nancy Gardner, Pamela Graham, Judy Minkus, Margaret Iacuaniello and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Gail Dickenson, Ray Alarcon and Mark Oatney.

2) Minutes: (MSC Nancy/Judy to accept 11/20/08 meeting minutes) All 6 ayes on the vote. 

3) Open Forum for Public Comment: None.

4) Financial Report: Sara Spring was not present so no financial report was given.

5) Correspondence: Friendship Park Board has dissolved and the Recreation Center is requesting $1000 for Fun Fair fee from June. Carolyn will check previous minutes to verify the agreed amount of park use fee and let Jessica know.

Mina reminded us that our phone book listing for MUSE is only MUSE Thrift Store without an address. Carolyn will ask Sara to call the phone company to add our PO Box # in the phone book and delete the Thrift Store listing.

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) 2008 Raffle: Nancy Gardner reada listserve e-mail on the raffle to be proofed before posting announcing the Hill House drawing on December 31st. Hill House has generously offered a free bottle of champagne for the winner, if present. Phone calls are being made targeting locals and previous year’s ticket buyers. Sheri has agreed to donate a portion of her raffle management salary back to MUSE in ticket sales for teachers’ holiday gifts. CC Ulatowski donated $5000 for the raffle and requested it to go through the Endowment Fund. It was decided that the $5000 could cover our 10% raffle profit commitment. Judy presented ticket sales by 26 teachers short of the 50 ticket goal for the reduced price of $20/ticket.  The balance of 24 tickets could be purchased with Sheri’s donation. 

(b) Dec 10-12 Candlelight Inn Tour: Pamela presented a report of slightly lower ticket sales from previous years of 133 with a gross profit of $6,141 - $981 in expenses for a net profit of $5,160 divided in half with Big Brother/Big Sisters for a $2580 MUSE profit. Seven wreaths were submitted for the wreath contest made at the previous weekend’s wreath-making workshop, 4 of which sold for a total of $100. Discussion followed that as BBBS may not want to continue organizing the event in the future, MUSE could potentially continue the 20+ year tradition.

(c) 2009 Honoree Dinner: Jessica made a contact for a potential venue at the Mallory House on Monday May 18th in conjunction with a wedding that Sonya Houston is coordinating through Little River Inn the day before. Sonya has generously offered us the use of the tent. No word on speakers yet. Carolyn will check a contact for Kris Kristofferson and follow-up on Alice Walker.
(d) December 6th Wreath-making workshop: Nancy reported a total of $285 in proceeds - $92.70 in expenses for a $192.30 profit. The sale of 4 of the 7 wreaths made to enter in the wreath contest during the Candlelight Inn Tour brought in another $100.    

Other business involved the offer of Jane Jones to donate her mother’s furniture to MUSE. Jessica will call her to clarify what items that entails. 

At Jessica’s request not to conflict with School District Board meetings, MUSE meetings will now be on the 4th Tuesday of the month instead of Thursday so our next meeting is Tuesday, January 27th at 3:40 PM in MMS Library. A vote will be taken at the next meeting to formally change the meeting date.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

TASKS AGREED TO BE COMPLETED

Jessica –   1.Call Jane Jones regarding donation of furniture. 

Carolyn – 1. Ask Sara to call the phone company to add our PO Box # in the phone book and delete the           Thrift Store listing.


     2. Check past meeting minutes for Friendship Park fee agreement for Fun Fair use. 

                 3. Follow-up with potential Honoree Dinner speakers.
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